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Berman on Recent Events in U.S.-Israeli Relations: Let’s Put the Situation in Perspective

 

Washington, D.C. - Howard L. Berman (CA-28), chairman of the House Foreign
Affairs Committee, issued the following statement today on recent events in
U.S.-Israeli relations: 

“The Administration had real justification for being upset with the timing of the
settlements announcement.  A process was supposed to be in place to keep the
United States from being blindsided by just such a development, and yet once again
we were blindsided.  The Israeli leadership needs to get this right and put a system in
place so it won’t happen again.

“But let’s put the situation in perspective.  The United States and Israel have very
good cooperation on any number of matters, and this will continue.  These include
keeping Iran from developing nuclear weapons, the Goldstone Report, and security
assistance.  U.S.-Israel security ties are in many ways closer than they have ever
been, and they are certainly far stronger than the news stories of the past few days
would lead one to believe.

“We need to disentangle bilateral relations from the peace process. Let’s keep in
mind that peace talks are not a gift to one party or the other. They are an opportunity
for both parties, Israelis and Palestinians, both of whom badly need peace.  The
Palestinians may not like an Israeli announcement about prospective housing in
Jerusalem, and the Israelis may not like the Palestinians naming a town square after a
brutal terrorist, but the talks need to go forward.”
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